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KS PYRETHRUM COMMERCIAL INSECTICIDE

COMMERCIAL

GUARANTEE

PYRETHRINS..............................0.13%
PIPERONYL BUTOXIDE......................1.30%

REGISTRATION NUMBER 19679 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

NET CONTENTS 4L / 20 L

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

KEMSAN INC.
P.O. BOX 727

OAKVILLE, ONTARIO  L6J 5C1

An insecticide formulated for use in electric foggers, aerosol 
generators, and thermal foggers as a space and contact spray for 
use in food processing and beverage plants, dairies, meat packing 
and processing plants, bakeries, flour mills, grain elevators, 
cereal processing plants, warehouses, industrial plants, 
restaurants, kitchens and cafeterias.  Also for use in and 
apartments.

DIRECTIONS: PREPARATIONS FOR SPRAYING AND FOGGING:

Evacuate area to be treated before fogging.  Reduce air movement 
in area by closing doors, windows and ventilators and air 
conditioning.  Extinguish all possible sources of ignition in 
area to be treated.  Where applicable, remove food and food 



handling equipment to avoid contamination, or wash food and food 
handling equipment thoroughly after treatment.  After fogging, 
keep area closed for 30 minutes.  Ventilate thoroughly, for 30 
minutes, before re-entering treated area.

CONTROL OF ANTS, COCKROACHES, CRICKETS, SILVERFISH, WASPS, AND 
SPIDERS IN FEED MILLS, FOOD PROCESSING AND FOOD SERVICE 
ESTABLISHMENTS, FOOD STORAGE AREAS:

Apply as a contact spray:  Remove or destroy infested products to 
prevent reinfestation.  Clean area before treatment.  Spray 
surfaces where insects are found and direct spray into cracks and 
crevices where insects hide.  Hit insects directly if possible.  
Use 5-7 L per 100 sq. meters applied as a coarse droplet spray.  
Repeat every 2 - 3 days until infestation is eliminated.

In electric fog generators:  Direct spray towards cracks and 
crevices where insects hide.  Use 100-400 mL per 100 cubic 
meters.  Apply during shut down periods only.

CONTROL OF FLIES, MOSQUITOES, GNATS, FRUIT FLIES IN WAREHOUSES, 
INDUSTRIAL PLANTS, RESTAURANTS, KITCHENS, CAFETERIAS, FEED MILLS, 
FOOD PROCESSING PLANTS, FOOD SERVICE ESTABLISHMENTS, FOOD STORAGE 
AND FOOD TRANSPORTATION VEHICLES:

SPACE SPRAY:  Apply as a space spray using 200 mL of insecticide 
per 100 cu. meters of space.  Repeat fogging treatment as 
necessary to maintain control.  Apply during shut-down periods 
only.

CONTROL OF EXPOSED STAGES OF INDIAN MEAL MOTH, FLOUR AND GRAIN 
BEETLES, AND FLOUR AND GRAIN WEEVILS IN FLOUR MILLS, GRAIN 
ELEVATORS, CEREAL PROCESSING PLANTS AND BAKERIES:

SPACE SPRAY:  Apply as a space spray at the rate of 200 mL of 
insecticides per 100 cubic meters of space using an electric fog 
generator or air fogger.  Where heavy infestation exists, first 
fumigate to clean up the infestation.  Direct fog to treat empty 
storage bins, conveying processing and handling equipment and 
other harbourages.  Pay special attention to dark enclosures and 
around stored product containers where adult insects may be 
resting.  Fog to contact directly as many insects as possible.

SURFACE CONTACT SPRAY:  This insecticide may also be used as a 
residual or contact insecticide in empty grain bins and around 
mill machinery.  Clean all farinaceous material out of bins, 
elevator boots, spouts and other equipment.  Apply with a 
pressure sprayer.  Spray surfaces until moist, especially insect 
hiding and breeding areas.  Spray to contact directly as many 
insects as possible.  Repeat fogging or spraying treatments as 



often as necessary to maintain control.

FOR CONTROL OF FLIES, MOSQUITOES, AND FRUIT FLIES IN FOOD 
PROCESSING PLANTS, MEAT PACKING PLANTS AND PROCESSING PLANTS AND 
DAIRIES:

SPACE SPRAY:  Apply as a space spray using an using 200 mL of 
insecticide per 100 cu. meters of space.  Repeat fogging 
treatments necessary to maintain control.

CAUTION:

In meat packing and food processing plants, only spray when plant 
is not in operation.  No exposed food products, ingredients or 
packaging materials to be left in the room.  Cover food handling 
equipment.  Any treated surface that may contact meat food 
products or other food products, should be washed and rinsed 
thoroughly with potable water after spraying and before re-use 
for food processing.

PRECAUTIONS:

Keep out of reach of children.  Harmful if swallowed,  Avoid 
contact with skin and avoid inhalation of fog or spray.  Do not 
contaminate food or food processing equipment.  Thoroughly wash 
with potable water all treated food preparation surfaces and food 
processing equipment.  Keep container closed and store away from 
heat sources.  Prior to fogging, all possible sources of ignition 
should be extinguished in area to be treated.

DISPOSAL AND DECONTAMINATION:

Do not re-use empty container.  Destroy container by perforating 
or crushing and dispose of the container according to provincial 
requirements.  For information on the disposal of unused, 
unwanted product and the cleanup of spills, contact the regional 
office of Environment Protection Service, Environment Canada.

FIRST AID:

For external contact, wash with soap and water.  If in eyes, 
flush with plenty of water.  Get prompt medical attention.  This 
product contains petroleum distillate.  If swallowed do not 
induce vomiting.  If patient is unconscious give him air.  Get 
prompt medical attention.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the 
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest 



Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe 
conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the 
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons 
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and 
accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management 
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label 
information.  This service and this information do not replace 
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any 
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this 
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not 
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from 
reliance upon this service.
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